
What are the project limits? 
The limits of the study are from south of Micco Road (Deer Run Road) to Malabar Road in Brevard 
County, a distance of approximately 9 miles. Please see the Project Location Map in the Project Files 
section for a map of the project.  

What is a PD&E Study? 
A Project Development & Environment (PD&E) Study is FDOT’s process to comply with the National 
Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) of 1969. It is a process that balances the project’s need while 
minimizing impacts to the natural, social, physical and cultural environments.  

What is the purpose of this study? 
The purpose of this study is to evaluate options, known as alternatives, that widen Babcock Street from 
a two-lane roadway to a four-lane roadway. The addition of sidewalks, shoulders and other features are 
also being evaluated.  

How can I get involved? 
Check the website regularly for meeting dates and times and project updates. You may submit 
your comments or questions to the FDOT Project Manager, Heather Grubert, PE, by email at 
Heather.Grubert@dot.state.fl.us, or by telephone at 386‐943‐5540. 

How can I obtain the latest study materials? 
Reports, presentations, display boards, handouts, and other materials for this study will be made 
available in the “Project Files” section of this website. Feel free to check regularly for updates. 

When will this project be built? 
After this study is complete, the recommended alternative will be advanced into the design 
phase. The design phase will take place in Fiscal Year 2020, which begins in July 2019 for the FDOT. 
Following the design phase, and if funding is available, the right of way acquisition phase will take place 
followed by construction. The entire process can take several years, depending on many factors, 
including the availability of funding. 

When will the study be finished? 
This PD&E Study began in late 2017 and is anticipated to be complete in the spring of 2020.  


